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PLEASE VISIT THE JRLW WEB SITE  -  http://jrlw.info 

UPCOMING JRLW MAY 
EVENTS

Wed   1     Hadassah Bd Mtg
                 JWV Meeting
Fri      3     JRLW Services sponsored by Na’Amat
Tue    7     JRLW Board
                 ACE Program
Sat    11    JRLW  Services
Tue   14    Na’Amat Board
                 ACE Program
Wed  15    Shavuot
Thur  16    Shavuot Svcs
                 Yizkor
Sun   19    JRLW Brunch
Mon  20    Hadassah Study Grp.
Tue   21    Annual JRLW Mtg &
                 Installation
                 Na’Amat Donor
                 JWV Trip
Wed   22   Hadassah Mtg & Installation
Thur   23   JRLW Singles Lunch
Thur   30   EXPO

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
 It is now a year since I assumed the office of 
President, and it gratifies me that the year has been 
quite successful. Naturally there are those bumps in 
the road that prohibit a perfect year. I would like to 
start off by thanking my Board of Directors and all 
the volunteers who worked tirelessly during the year 
to bring you the many functions and services that 
have been offered. 
 Some of the many accomplishments during 
the past 12 months have been our Sunday brunch-
es with excellent programs and 50/50 drawings 
thanks to Sheila Chodorov.  Our Newsletter con-
tains advertisements that have dramatically cut the 
costs of publication. When you use the advertisers’ 
services or products you should mention their ads. 
This will help insure their continued support. One of 
the events I am proud of was our Passover Seder, 
one of most successful Seders based on the many 
compliments I received from the 200 people who 
attended. There was plenty to eat and drink and the 
Seder service was well performed. Ed Richardson 
outdid himself in both the food as well as the wait 
service.
 Our education programs that included the 
Coming of Age (CoA) and Adult Center for Educa-
tion (ACE) were well received. These programs and 
courses have proven to be very popular not only to 
our members but also to non-members.
Our travel program  included the planning of two 
trips to see the Washington Nationals play baseball. 
Our first trip saw the Nationals victorious and here 
is hoping our next trip on June 4 will also see the 
Nats win.
 A crowning achievement was the publication 
of our first Yizkor Book, which brought in enough 
revenue to avoid raising the cost of the High Holiday 
tickets. We are now publishing our second edition. 
We hope you will be generous in your support. The 
proceeds from the Yizkor Book help to fund our re-
ligious programs which are costly. 
 I would like to take this opportunity to request 
additional volunteers to assist us in putting on our 
Friday Night and Saturday Morning Services.   Our 

PLEASE SEE MEMBERSHIP 
RENEWAL FORM ON PAGE 3.

Religious Committee is shorthanded and we need  
people to keep our services ongoing. We need peo-
ple to help produce our Newsletter. It takes a lot of 
people to run our organization. Considering the size 
of our membership, we should have an abundance 
of volunteers to maintain our high level of activities. 
Remember, we are only as good as our participat-
ing membership. Our Annual Meeting will be held 
on May 21 in the Maryland Room of Clubhouse I at 
7:00 pm.  Please plan to attend.

Thank you,
K. Neil Ross
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JRLW BRUNCH

Join us for our monthly brunch on May 19, 2013, 
at 10:00 am,  in Clubhouse I.  This will be the last 
brunch of the season.  Daniel Mann, who was in-
volved with the plight of the Soviet Jews who want-
ed to escape and were having a difficult time doing 
so, will be our featured speaker. 

To reserve a seat at the brunch send your check for 
$14.00 for members and $16.00 for non-members, 
made out to JRLW, to Bella Rapaport, 3005 S. Lei-
sure World Blvd., #301, Silver Spring, MD 20906.   

NEWSLETTER STAFF
Bernice Cohen – Editor
Nate Sternberg – Layout
Fred Shapiro – Business
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor

NOMINATED SLATE OF 
OFFICERS FOR THE YEAR   

2013-2014

President:    K. Neil Ross
Administrative Vice-President: Morty Davis
Religious Activities Vice-President: Allan Firestone
Recording Secretary: Naomi Kline
Corresponding Secretary: Jonas Weiss
Treasurer: Joyce Fischer

Nominations will be accepted from the floor during 
our Annual Meeting, May 21, 2013.
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JRLW BRUNCH 
 
The JRLW Brunch, sponsored by Hadassah, will be 
held on Sunday, April 21, at 10:00 am in Clubhouse I.  
Rabbi David Abramson of Tikvat Israel Congregation 
will be our featured speaker. 
 
To reserve a seat at the Brunch send your check for 
$14.00, made out to JRLW, to Bella Rapaport, 3005 
S. Leisure World Blvd., #301, Silver Spring MD 20906. 

                      
 

CELEBRATE THE STATE OF  

 
ISRAEL 

 
	
  	
  	
  By Fred Shapiro, JRLW              Community Liaison 
	
  
JRLW and the Jewish organizations of Leisure World 
will celebrate the anniversary of the founding of the 
State of Israel on April 28 at 7:30 pm in the 
Clubhouse II Auditorium. The program will feature 
Eliav Benjamin, Counselor of Political Affairs of the 
Israel Embassy. Musical entertainment is being 
provided by the Golden Network. Refreshments 
provided by the Aspenwood  Senior Living will be 
served after the concert.  
 
The Golden Network is an organization founded by 
Rabbi Shmuel Leigh and his wife to bring Jewish 
awareness through education, entertainment and 
personal visits to the homebound.  
 
Tickets will be available from the E&R office for 
$18.00.  Checks should be made out to JRLW.  The 
donated proceeds of the concert will go to Mogen 
David Adom (the Israeli Red Cross) and Friends of 
the IDF, both involved in serving the needs of the 
community in Israel.  

    
Considering the recent events in the Mideast, this is a 
year in which we all have a responsibility to show our 
support for the existence and security of Israel. 
 

JRLW GOOD DEEDS DAY BIG 
SUCCESS IN LEISURE WORLD 

	
  
Sunday, March 10 was the Jewish Federation 
sponsored Good Deeds Day. JRLW joined the 
thousands of volunteers working in this international 
day of service by collecting food and monetary 
donations for MANNA, whose food center serves a 
good number of needy people. 
 
 Residents of Leisure World, Jewish and Christian, 
brought food or a check to support this effort. A total 
of $347.00 and a considerable amount of food  was 
collected.   MANNA was most happy to hear of our 
efforts and to pick up the donations and food. 
 
 Our thanks to the people who worked that day:  
Dottie Chanil, Morton Davis, Anna Rae Gerstel, Sue 
Sandler, Elaine Schenberg, Dolly Solomon, Anita 
Sperling, Anita Van Grack, Jerry Weiss, and Fred 
Shapiro. 
 
NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 
 
APRIL RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

 
Friday April 5 – Friday Evening Reform Services –
Conducted by Rabbi Gary Fink  – sponsored by 
Hadassah. 
 
Saturday April 13 --   Shabbat Services;  Conducted 
by Cantor Mike Kravitz.  Haftorah:  Hymie Rosenberg;   
D’Var Torah:  Bernice Blumenthal.	
  

MARCH JRLW BOARD ACTION 
 
The yearly dues for membership in the Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World has been increased 
to $20.00 per person. 
 
The yearly dues for membership in the JRLW 
Singles has been increased to $12.00 per 
person.	
  
	
  

	
  

DON’T FORGET OUR EXPO ON 
THURSDAY,  MAY 30!

CLUBHOUSE I – 10:30 to 3:00 pm

LIFE MEMBER

Please consider becoming a Life Member. Nineteen 
members have chosen to do so.  Becoming a Life 
Member is showing support and a commitment  
JRLW.  It also means you do not have to pay annual 
dues for the rest of your life.  The chart below shows 
the cost of Life Membership and is based on age.  

 Age Category Cost

 64 and under  $375
 65-69   $300
 70-74   $285
 75-79   $225
 80-84   $175
 85   $100

Any questions, please contact
Sue Rudo, 301-598-1153
Membership Chair
suearudo@verizon.net

JRLW ANNUAL MEETING 

JRLW will hold its annual meeting at 7:00 pm, Tues-
day, May 21, in Clubhouse I, Maryland Room.  It 
is the time for election of officers and reports by 
the officers and committee chairs on the status of 
the organization and the activities taking place in 
the community. Refreshments will be served. This 
is your organization and it is important that you at-
tend.  Newcomers are invited to attend and partici-
pate in JRLW.
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 MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL 
(June 1 – May 31) 

 
Dear Member, 
 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World (JRLW) offers many opportunities for involvement.  It is that time 
again to renew your membership dues.  The dues year runs from June 1 through May 31.  
Membership dues are $20 per person; $40 for a couple.  The cost for the Singles Club are $12.  Dues 
should be sent to the Post Office Box and made out to JRLW.   
 
JRLW conducts services for both Reform or Conservative services the first Friday of the month 
followed by an Oneg Shabbat.  Conservative services are conducted the 2nd Saturday of each month 
followed by a kiddush.  We sponsor services for the High Holy Days and the 2nd Seder.  A brunch is 
held the 3rd Sunday of each month with an interesting speaker.  The cost for the brunch is $14 for 
members and $16 for non-members.  There are also various classes of Jewish interest.  Education 
courses are mentioned in our monthly newsletter and the Leisure World Newspaper.  The charges 
are so noted.  There are many other phases of JRLW which might whet your appetite.  Please see 
our website and learn more about JRLW at jrlw.info. 
 
If you have any questions, I would be very happy to speak with you.  I look forward to hearing from 
you. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Sue A. Rudo, Membership Chair, 301-598-1153 suearudo@verizon.net 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Membership Renewal Application 
 

 
Name:  _______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address:  _____________________________________________________________ 

Silver Spring, MD  20906 
 
Phone Number:  ______________ E-Mail Address: ______________* 
Individual - $20  ____    Couple - $40  ____     Singles Club - $12 ____ 
 
Check should be made out to :   JRLW.   Please include this form with your payment and send it to: 
   
Sue Rudo, JRLW, PO Box 12133, Silver Spring, MD  20908 
 
*JRLW asks for your email address so we can send you important and time-sensitive messages, 
while being sure not to send you too many emails – possibly once a month. 
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Top 10 Reasons to Attend the

4th Annual “To Life” Expo
Thursday May 30, 2013 ~ 
Time: 10:30am – 3:00pm

Place:  Clubhouse I

#10. Participate in a plethora of fun, interactive 
 activities, demonstrations, and educational 
 opportunities.  FREE mini make-overs! 
 Create a memory by getting a FREE photo of 
 YOU & a friend!
#9.  Make the Most of Your Time. Chat with 
 over 50 exhibitors and other attendees. Take 
 advantage of FREE auditory and vision 
 screenings offered by medical professionals.
#8.  Face to Face Trumps Other Encounters. 
 Connecting by email is good. Connecting on 
 the phone is better. The best way to meet 
 others and enhance friendships is face to 
 face.
#7.  Get Connected. Meet experts available to 
 answer questions.
#6.  Learn New Things. Dr. Ann Berger, NIH, will 
 discuss advances in pain management.
#5.      Be Entertained. From time to time, we all 
 need to dance and sing to the music - Enjoy 
 the foot-stomping sounds of the U. S. Army 
 Dixieland Band, performing at 2:15 p.m. 
#4.  Network for Others. The “To Life” Expo 
 provides a great way to help another person 
 with a unique need. Be the one who 
 connects a friend or neighbor with the 
 service they seek.
#3.  Relax and have a FREE massage.
#2.  Friendship Opportunities. Meeting like-
 minded people can create opportunities for 
 you to make new connections.

#1.  We would love to see YOU there!

GOOD  AND WELFARE

Selma and Stanley Warsaw are enjoying a shower 
of nachus.  Not only is their granddaughter 
Madison graduating from high school with a four-
year scholarship to the University  of Michigan, 
but they have other good news as well: Their 
granddaughter Courtney Warsaw, who is living in 
New York,  has become engaged to Marcus Fagel.  
A February wedding is being planned. They also 
have a triple simcha coming up.  Granddaughters 
Hailey, Anna and Avery Warsaw of Michigan, will 
have a triple Bat Mitzvah in June!  Theirs will be the 
first triple Bat Mitzvah ever held in their synagogue. 
Mazel  Tov to Selma and Stanley.

We send our special wishes to Bea Seidner on her 
special birthday.

We are sorry to  learn about Milt Loube’s 
hospitalization.  Milt, we hope you will soon be 
feeling better.

Eva Burger is recuperating from a nasty fall.  She is 
currently in Bedford Court.  We wish her a speedy 
recovery.

We are happy to see that Harriet Mandell is making 
a nice recovery from hip replacement.

Florence and Izzy Wolfe are qvelling.  Their 
grandson Ben Lurye is in the current production 
of “Hello Dolly” now at the Ford’s Theater.  Ben is 
going places in the theater!

Brady Newell, granddaughter of Evelyn Sherman, 
who is a freshman at the University of South 
Carolina will be taking the Birthright Trip to Israel 
this summer.  Brady has also received the honor 
of a scholarship to attend the North American 
Leadership Conference.  Mazel Tov to Evelyn and 
her family.
                               HOMECREST HOUSE NEEDS A CAR!

Do you know anyone who is considering 
retiring their car and would be willing to donate 

it to Homecrest House?
A GREAT TAX DEDUCTION

Please call Joe Podson, Executive 
Director@ 301-598-4000
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JRLW SINGLES 

 
The next lunch for the JRLW Singles will be held 
Thursday, April 25,  at 12:00 noon at  Hershey’s 
Restaurant. 
 
Call Anita Van Grack, at  301-438-1431, 
to reserve a space.  Making a reservation is a must.  
Looking forward to seeing you there. 
 
Please note that the yearly membership for JRLW 
Singles is now $12.00 per person. 
 

                     
 

WE MISSED YOU 
 

An Editorial 
 

On the first Friday evening of every month the Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World hold Shabbat Services at 
the Interfaith Chapel.  There is a sign by the curb in 
front of the chapel to remind people of the Services. 
 
In the afternoon volunteers come to the chapel and 
transform the stage into a Bima complete with Jewish 
hangings and podium cover.   
 
Other volunteers shop for food for the Oneg.  Hot and 
cold drinks are set up and the tables are set with 
goodies. 
 
As you enter the building for Services, volunteers are 
there to greet you and hand you a prayer book and a 
D’Var Shabbat.  You could say, “It takes a village.”  At 
this time we need new volunteers to help with all of 
this. 
 
Rabbi Fink conducts the Service accompanied by Ed 
Laskin and the choir.  Rabbi Fink always gives an 
interesting and topical talk.  The Service takes one 
hour.   
 
Following the Service you are free to leave or to stay 
and enjoy the Oneg.  Some of us attend the Service 
because it makes us feel good.  Some of us attend 
the service and also enjoy the chance to nosh and 
socialize with other Jews. 
 
The Services this past March were no exception.  It 
wasn’t raining or snowing.  It was not too chilly to 
come out.  The Services were fine, as usual.  The 
only thing missing was YOU.  We missed you.  We 
really missed YOU. 

THE WASHINGTON JEWISH 
WEEK 

We have a new supporter for our Newsletter.  It is the 
Washington Jewish Week.  The Washington Jewish 
Week is the only independent Jewish newspaper 
covering the Greater Washington area. In addition to 
including content and articles of interest to people 
from all parts of the area as well as from across the 
religious spectrum, WJW includes a special once-a-
month section entitled, "Senior Lifestyle," which may 
be of particular interest to the members of JRLW. 
 
WJW would like to introduce new readers to the 
paper and is offering a free 3-month subscription to 
the paper with no obligations or strings attached.  

To sign up for this trial offer, please email  
subscriptions@washingtonjewishweek.com 
or call Marketing Director Elana Stein at 
301-230-6680. 

 

 

 
 

Bubbe would have 
wanted you to.

Subscribe now to the 
Washington Jewish Week for the special 
rate of $36 and $5 will go directly to JRLW.
($38.16 with Maryland sales tax. New subscribers only.)

Enjoy WJW every week and 
support JRLW at the same time!

Call to subscribe. 301-230-2222 x222

Let us bring you closer to your world.

MAY RELIGIOUS SERVICES
Friday, May 3, 8:00 pm – Friday Evening Conserva-
tive Services sponsored by Na’Amat  led by Rabbi 
Gary Fink.  Interfaith Chapel.

Saturday May 11 – Shabbat Services conducted 
by Cantor Michael Kravitz.  Clubhouse II, 9:15 am.   
Haftorah :  Sidney Sasson;  D’Var Torah:  Rabbi 
Moshe Samber.

Thursday, May 16 – Shavuot Services at 9:15 am.  
Clubhouse II.  Yizkor will be recited.

The festival of Shavuot  is a Jewish holiday that 
occurs on the sixth day of the Hebrew month of 
Sivan.  Shavuot commemorates the anniversary of 
the day God gave the Torah to the entire Israelite 
nation assembled at Mount Sinai, although the as-
sociation between the giving of the Torah and Sha-
vuot is not explicit in the Biblical text. The holiday 
is one of  the three Biblical pilgrimage festivals. It 
marks the conclusion of the Counting of the Omer.

We observe the holiday of Shavuot for two days.  
Yizkor is recited during services on the second 
day.

Traditionally, dairy foods are eaten on this holiday.

MAY RELIGIOUS 
SERVICES 
Friday, May 3, 8:00 pm – Friday 
Evening Conservative Services 
sponsored by Na’Amat  led by Rabbi 
Gary Fink.  Interfaith Chapel. 

Saturday May 11 – Shabbat Services 
conducted by Cantor Michael Kravitz.  
Clubhouse II, 9:15 am.   Haftorah :  
Sidney Sasson;  D’Var Torah:  Rabbi 
Moshe Samber. 

Thursday, May 16 – Shavuot Services 
at 9:15 am.  Clubhouse II.  Yizkor will be 
recited. 

 

Shavuot / שבועות 
The festival of Shavuot  is a Jewish 
holiday that occurs on the sixth day of 
the Hebrew month of Sivan.  Shavuot 
commemorates the anniversary of the 
day God gave the Torah to the entire 
Israelite nation assembled at Mount 
Sinai, although the association between 
the giving of the Torah and Shavuot is 
not explicit in the Biblical text. The 
holiday is one of  the three Biblical 
pilgrimage festivals. It marks the 
conclusion of the Counting of the Omer. 

We observe the holiday of Shavuot for 
two days.  Yizkor is recited during 
services on the second day. 

Traditionally, dairy foods are eaten on 
this holiday. 

                              

 
 

NEW MEMBERS
We welcome the following new members into JRLW.
Anita and Larry Sperling,  15301 Wallbrook Court.

Adele Kistner,  3005 S. LWB.

Susan and Daniel Lerner,  3510 Forest Edge Dr.

JEWISH WAR VETERANS
The Jewish War Veterans are sponsoring a trip to 
Harrington’s Casino in Delaware.

The trip will be on Tuesday, May 21, 2013.  The bus 
will leave Clubhouse II at 10:00 am and return at 
about 6:00 pm.  The cost for this outing is $25.00 
per person.  It includes $10.00 slot play and a free 
buffet.  

If you are interested in joining us, call Marvin Frank-
lin at  301-598-9372.  Checks should be made out  
to JWV and mailed to  Marvin Franklin, 3200 N. Lei-
sure World Blvd., #709, Silver Spring, MD 20906.                  

PLEASE SEE MEMBERSHIP 
RENEWAL FORM ON PAGE 3.
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JRLW AND THE SUNFLOWER PROJECT PRESENT
AN AFTERNOON OF LITHUANIAN AND JEWISH MUSIC

Fred Shapiro, JRLW Community Liaison

The March concert which had to be postponed due to the bad weather, has been 
rescheduled for Tuesday, June 25 at 2:00 pm in the Clubhouse II auditorium. In 
addition to renown musician Golda Vainberg-Tatz at the piano, the concert will 
also feature Cantor Kim Komrad, vocalist, and George Peachey. While Golda will 
perform classical selections on the piano, Cantor Komrad will sing Hebrew and 

Yiddish melodies, accompanied by Peachey on the piano. 
 
The concert is co-sponsored by the Jewish Residents of Leisure World and the Sunflower Project. Re-
freshments will be served after the concert. Admission is a $10.00 donation, payable to JRLW.  Tickets 
are available in the E&R office. 

 Golda Vainberg–Tatz has been described as “a pianist with wonderful firm, clear touch” by the New York 
Times.  She has performed throughout Europe, Israel and U.S. and appeared on many radio and televi-
sion broadcasts in Europe.  

Hazzan Kim Komrad presently serves Kehilat Shalom Congregation in Gaithersburg, MD.   She is the first 
female Hazzan  to hold a pulpit in a Conservative Synagogue in the history of the Batimore-Washington 
area.  In 2005 Komrad appeared with Hazzanim Sol Zim and Alberto Mizrahi for the International Canto-
rial Foundation, at the Center for the Performing Arts in Chicago. 

Pianist George Peachey has enjoyed a varied career as a vocal and instrumental collaborative artist, and 
as soloist both in recital and with orchestra. 
Critics have called him “an exemplary accompanist” who plays with “sensitive expertise.” 

The Sunflower Project, falls under the auspices of the Jewish Lithuanian Heritage Project, whose mission 
is to create rebridging between the Lithuanian and Jewish peoples, as there is a rich history that existed 
prior to 1941. 

JRLW IS GOING TO THE 
BASEBALL GAME  !

JRLW is sponsoring a bus trip to a National’s base-
ball game on June 4 at a cost of $51 per person.  
Washington Nationals vs NY Mets.  This is a night 
game with easy access to an elevator to your seat.  
Bus will depart Clubhouse II @ 4:30 p.m. and return 
after the game.  Great seats along first baseline. Our 
last ball game sold out immediately so do not delay 
if you wish to go. Contact Sue Sandler at 240-242-
3742 for information and reservations. Make checks 
out to JRLW.   
              

GO NATS !!!  

JRLW SINGLES
The JRLW Singles Annual Paid Up Membership  
Luncheon will be held on Thursday, May 23 in the 
Chesapeake Room of Clubhouse I at 12:00 noon.

This luncheon is for members who have paid their 
dues for the year 2012—2013. Please call Anita Van 
Grack at 301-438-1431 to make a reservation.

Dues for the coming year of 2013—
2014 are now due.  The new dues will 
be $12.00 per person.
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Dear JRLW members, 
 
The publication of last year's Yizkor Book of Remembrance for use during the 
years 2012 -2013, was a huge success and I would like to thank all of those that 
participated.   
 
Last year was the First Edition.  Each year a new Edition of the Yizkor Book of 
Remembrance will be published.  This booklet will also be used throughout the 
entire year.  We will use these books when we recite Yizkor, during Yom Kippur, 
Passover, Shavuot and Shemini Atzeret Services.   
 
We are now beginning the process of publishing the 2013-2014 Edition of our 
Yizkor Book of Remembrance.  As in the previous edition, our Yizkor Book will 
contain the appropriate prayers and topical readings, which we normally use in 
our services. 
 
The new edition will continue to allow our members and friends to list the names 
of our loved ones who are no longer with us and enable us to memorialize them. 
 
This year, there will be enough books published to allow us to keep our own copy 
for use throughout the year. 
 
I trust that this year’s edition will be even more successful than last year’s and 
will give those members who were not able to participate last year a chance to 
remember our dearly departed.  
 
Please support JRLW in this effort. A form is included in this Newsletter for you to 
complete.  Please follow the instructions listed on the form. 
 
 
Best wishes for the New Year 5744 
 
K. Neil Ross, President 
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ANNUAL BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 
 YIZKOR MEMORIAL 2013-2014, 5774 

 
The “JRLW Book of Remembrance” is providing an opportunity for individuals to honor 
the memories of beloved relatives, friends and other persons who are no longer with us.  
A new booklet will be distributed each year on Yom Kippur, the Day of Atonement.  The 
book will include the names of the donors along with the names of the departed, whom 
we wish to remember.  The complete Memorial Service will also be included in the book, 
so it may be used on the three other occasions when we recite Yizkor. 
 
JRLW needs your support.  This year, it is requested members contribute $6.00 for each 
departed name listed below.  Donations should be included with your application. 
 

Our deadline for your donation is July 1, 2013. 
 
Please complete the application below.  The names should be listed in the order you 
wish them to appear in this yearʼs Memorial Book. Additional Departed names can 
be added on the back of this form.  PLEASE DO NOT CUT UP THIS FORM. 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please Print Each Name of the Departed  
 
1.__________________________________ 4.__________________________________ 
  
2.__________________________________ 5.___________________________________ 
 
3.__________________________________ 6.__________________________________ 
 

Being Remembered By – Fill in name below  
  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number  ___________________________________ 
 
Please make checks payable to JRLW – (In the Memo line print “Yizkor Book” and your 
phone number) 
Donation for members: $6.00 per name of loved one.   
Donations for non-members:  $8.00 per name of loved one. 
 
The total enclosed contribution to the JRLW Yizkor Book  is $________________. 
 

Note:   This form with your check should be returned to: 
 

Theda Rosenblum 
3330 N Leisure World Blvd #117 

Silver Spring, MD  20906 
 

Attn: Yizkor Book 
 

If there are any questions or comments please call JoAnne Sternberg at 301-598-
6684.  
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Friendships That Span the Ages
by Beth Shapiro, LCSW-C

JSSA Senior Services
301-816-2665 

 
I was recently talking about friendship with some-
one. She was explaining how she felt about her 
friendships and said, “People are in need but don’t 
want to look like they are in need, like me.” She ex-
plained her experiences and the difficulties she was 
having making and keeping friendships as an older 
adult. Not only do we often shy away from admitting 
feelings like these to others, but often, because it’s 
painful, we don’t want to admit them to ourselves 

Where did your friendships start? How have they 
been sustained over the years? As children we 
made friends at school and our neighborhood. Then 
we raised families, had careers and found different 
opportunities to make new friends. It wasn’t always 
easy, but the potential was there. As we age, this 
potential changes. The people we know start to 
move away or their health declines making it harder 
for us to connect. And starting over is hard.

I’m realizing the importance of friendships that span 
different age ranges.  I am also realizing that per-
haps we need to broaden our horizons to include 
new ways and new conversations to initiate friend-
ships that we hadn’t considered before. In this way 
we open the door for others to walk in and say ‘hel-
lo.’  As A.A. Milne wrote, “You can’t stay in your cor-
ner of the forest waiting for others to come to you. 
You have to go to them sometimes.” Feel free to call 
me if you are struggling with friendships, maybe I 
can help.

What’s Cooking in 
the Kitchen?

Rae Paley
My daughter Joy’s recipe

Description
Chicken and vegetables roasted with a rosemary, 
balsamic vinegar marinade. 

Ingredients
•	 1/3	cup	olive	oil	
•	 1/3	cup	balsamic	vinegar	
•	 1	tablespoon	dried	rosemary	
•	 1/2	teaspoon	crushed	red	pepper	flakes	
•	 1	clove	garlic,	minced	
•	 4	skinless,	boneless	chicken	breasts	
•	 1	green	bell	pepper,	sliced	
•	 1	red	bell	pepper,	sliced	
•	 1	small	red	onion,	quartered	
•	 3	carrots,	cut	into	1	inch	pieces	
•	 1	eggplant,	cut	into	1/2	inch	cubes	

Directions
1. Preheat oven to 400 degrees.  Line a cookie 
 sheet with aluminum foil, and coat with 
 cooking spray. 
2. In a large bowl, combine olive oil, balsamic 
 vinegar, rosemary, red pepper flakes, and 
 garlic. Place chicken in the bowl, and marinate 
 5 minutes. Transfer to a baking dish, reserving 
 marinade in the bowl. 
3. Place sliced green bell pepper, red bell pepper, 
 red onion, carrots, and eggplant in the 
 marinade, and toss to coat. Arrange in a single 
 layer on the cookie sheet. 
4. Place the chicken and vegetables in the 
 preheated oven. Bake chicken for 20 minutes, 
 or until juices run clear. Bake the vegetables 
 for 35 minutes, or until the edges of the 
 vegetables brown. 



WE GET LETTERS !

I would like to thank all the wonderful 

members of JRLW for their caring and 

for the good meals that were brought in 

to me following my surgery.  I am certain 

that such good friends speeded my recovery.

Bernice Cohen
#####

I want to thank everyone who 
helped make my birthday so spe-
cial.  Thank you for your good 
wishes and for the lovely luncheon!

Bea Seidner

WE REMEMBER THEM

Our condolences to Sonya Korenblit on the 
death of her sister.

Delores Shapiro lost her husband Harry in 
February of this year.  We are sorry for her 
loss.

We offer our sympathy to the families of the 
following:

 Lillian Schwartz
 Eddie Brown
 Mildred Enten
 Stuart Tattar
 Vivian Loube

May their memory be a blessing.
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WE REMEMBER THEM 

 
We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the 
families of: 
 
Sheila Rickman 
 
Beatrice Hyman 
 
Lenore Greenbaum 
 
May	
  their	
  memory	
  be	
  a	
  blessing.	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
    
	
  

REMEMBER THE VICTIMS OF 
THE  HOLOCAUST 

YOM HASHOAH MEMORIAL 
PROGRAM APRIL 8 

	
  
JRLW and the Interfaith Committee of Leisure 
World will sponsor the annual Yom Hashoah – 
Holocaust Memorial Program Monday, April 8, 
at 1:30 pm in the Clubhouse II Auditorium.  
 
The program will consist of readings by 
residents who are survivors and members of the 
four religious organizations in the community. 
Featured will be two speakers obtained through 
the US Holocaust Memorial Museum.  The first 
speaker will be a survivor – Steve Fenves, who 
was liberated from Niederorschel, a satellite of 
Buchenwald, in 1945. The second is 
Ambassador John Withers whose father during 
the second World War was there to liberate 
Dachau; he served the United States as the 
Ambassador to Albania from 2007 to 2010.  
 
Clergy and members of the Interfaith Chapel, 
Lady of Grace Catholic Church, the Unitarian 
Universalists of Leisure World and JRLW will 
participate in readings pertinent to 
memorializing those who perished at the hands 
of the Nazis. Survivors will recite recollections of 
the Holocaust while lighting candles in memory 
of the victims,  the six million Jews who died at 
the hands of the Nazis and for the millions of 
others who suffered the same fate. 

 
A major theme of the program, in this period of 
Holocaust deniers, is to not only remember the 
Holocaust but caution the world to prevent 
similar genocides today  and in the future. 
 

                    
 
              NEVER   AGAIN!      
 
TORAH MAINTENANCE AND 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 

Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the 
JRLW Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer 
Book Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 3210 N. 
Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 504, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906, or call her at 301-598-2144 
between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. 
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MAY HAR TZEON-AGUDATH 
ACHIM PROGRAMS

Thursday Morning Programs

10:00 am Tai Chi with Leonard Gross.
11:00 am Exercise with Mim Parizer.
11:00 am Current Events with Judge Marvin Roth, 
first Thursday of the month.

LUNCH AT NOON

Thursday Afternoon Programs - 1 pm
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn

May 2 -  Paula Rehr and Tom Kowalski:
“Two for the Show” Return Engagement!

May 9  -  Rabbi Shmuel Leigh, Director, The 
Golden Network:  “The Holiday of Shavuot”

May 16  -  Shavuot - No program

May 23 -  Bob Lachin: “An Afternoon of Beautiful 
Music”

May 30 -  Heyday Players: Senior Acting Troupe: 
“Campfire Stories”

12

MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH

The Greater Washington Hadassah Chapter will 
hold a Walkathon to defeat neuromuscular dis-
eases on Sunday, May 5 at Brookside Gardens 
from 9:00am to noon. A virtual Ms. Mt. Scopus 
will be walking for our group. Everyone is encour-
aged to sponsor our designated walker by send-
ing your donation in any amount to Barbara Eisen, 
3200 N. Leisure World Blvd. #810, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906, by May 1.  Please donate to enable 
Hadassah researchers to develop cures for con-
ditions such as Parkinson’s Disease, Muscular 
Dystrophy, Cerebral Palsy, Alzheimer’s and Mul-
tiple Sclerosis.

The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will meet on 
May 20 at 1:30 pm in Clubhouse I.  The group will 
be exploring Wisdom literature. For further infor-
mation call Joan Lees (301-598-3768).

At our May 22 meeting in Clubhouse I, Mike Bloom 
will speak on “The Origins of Jewish Food.”  So-
cializing begins at 12:30 pm and the meeting 
starts at 1:00 pm in Clubhouse I.  All residents are 
welcome to attend.

Our Nominating Committee has proposed the fol-
lowing slate of officers for our election on May 22:  
Co-Presidents – Barbara Eisen and Joan Lees, 
Education Vice President – Joan Lees, Member-
ship Vice President – Janet Lazar, Fundraising Vice 
President – Susan Klein, Program Vice President 
Committee – Barbara Eisen, Faye A. Freedman, 
Janet Lazar, and Joan Lees, Recording Secretary 
– Susan Weiss, Administrative Secretary – Naomi 
Kline, and Treasurer – Barbara Eisen.  Nomina-
tions from the floor will be accepted.

We are still looking for a hospitality chair, who is 
willing to shop for refreshments and store our re-
freshment supplies. There is a committee to help 
with setting up the refreshments and doing the 
cleanup. If you are willing to step up to this posi-
tion, please call Barbara Eisen (301-598-8658).  
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NA’AMAT NEWS
Ruth Reid

The merry month of May is when Na’Amat 
shines.

Na’Amat will sponsor the  Friday Evening Ser-
vices on May 3. Following the Services at the In-
terfaith Chapel Na’Amat will sponsor the Oneg.

The Na’Amat  Board will meet on Tuesday, May 
14,  at 10:30 am, in Clubhouse I.

On Sunday morning, May 19, at the JRLW 
breakfast we will provide a most interesting 
guest speaker, Daniel Mann. Mr. Mann played 
a very significant role in helping to liberate the 
Jews of the Soviet Union. He will talk about that 
and many other activities he has been involved 
with over the years.

On Tuesday,  May 21, at the Manor Country 
Club,  we will have our annual Donor/Installation 
Luncheon.  Our entertainment will be the”Classy 
Jazz Quartet” with vocalist Charlene Cochran.

When you think Israel, think buying Israeli prod-
ucts.   Quoting Eli Groner, Minister of Economic 
Affairs at the Israeli Embassy in Washington DC, 
“People want to give business to their friends 
and neighbors and Israel is a part of the Jewish 
neighborhood.” But most of all, he says, “Buy-
ers are interested in quality and Israeli products 
are of high quality.”  So, look for the label Made 
in Israel!

TORAH MAINTENANCE AND 
PRAYER BOOK FUND
Individuals can be honored and loved ones memo-
rialized with a contribution to the JRLW Torah Main-
tenance Fund or Prayer Book Fund for a minimum 
donation of $25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 3210 
N. Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 504, Silver Spring, MD 
20906, or call her at 301-598-2144 between 9:00 
am and 9:00 pm.
Linda and David Reiff a Reform Prayer Book in hon-
or of the Bar Mitzvah of our Grandson Joseph Mi-
cah Reiff.

Evie Sherman and Dorothy Pollack a Prayer Book in 
memory of Edward Brown.

Doris Zussman and Anita Kaplan a Prayer Book in 
memory of Edward Brown.

Bernard Berkman a Prayer Book in memory of Ed-
ward Brown.

Lola Farber a Prayer Book in memory of Jerome 
Kruger brother of Betty Hecht.

Freda and Jerry Lake in memory of Edward Brown.
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NA’AMAT  NEWS 
 
April is the time for Na'Amat to reaffirm our 
commitment to the little children (ages 3 
months to 6 years) in Israel in the many day 
care centers that we support so generously. 
Our Spiritual Adoption Luncheon which will 
take place on Wednesday, April 10, in 
Clubhouse I is one of our biggest fund 
raisers. At that luncheon many of our 
members make donations.  Following the 
lunch, entertainment will be provided by 
Cantor Rosalie Boxt.  
 
Our Na’Amat Board Meeting will be held 
Tuesday, April 16, at 10:30 am in 
Clubhouse I. 
 
On Sunday, April 21, Na'Amat goes to a 
dinner theater in Frederick Maryland for a 
matinee performance of the musical "9 to 5."  
A delicious buffet will be enjoyed before 
seeing the performance. For more 
information and availability contact Harriet 
Moore (301) 438-6069. 
 
We look forward to the month of May which 
is Na'Amat Month. We sponsor the Oneg 
following the Friday Evening Services on  
May 3.  Services will be held at the Interfaith 
Chapel. On Sunday, May 19, Na'Amat 
sponsors the JRLW brunch. The guest 
speaker will be Daniel Mann who was 
involved with the plight of the Soviet Jews 
who wanted to escape Russia and were 
having a difficult time doing it. Please plan 
to attend the brunch.                                                                                   
 

THINK  ISRAEL, THINK NA’AMAT!! 

	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

 
 

 

  Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things.  When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.  

  Dignity Memorial ® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very difficult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family.  Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched benefits when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed. 

24-Hour Compassion Helpline® • Personal Planning 
Services • National Transferability • Bereavement 
Travel • Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

Special Packages for 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World. 
Call Today for More Information

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400
www.SagelFuneralDirection.com 

Providing Comfort to 
Families Like Mine

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral 
establishment in The State of Maryland. 
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  TZEDAKAH & 
ONEG/KIDDUSH 

DONATIONS 
 

For information about Tzedakah 
donations or Oneg/Kiddush donations 
please call Susan Weiss at 301-460-
6030.  Checks should be made out to 
JRLW and mailed to Susan Weiss, 3739 
Glen Eagles Drive, Silver Spring, MD 
20906. 
 
      TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
 
Suzie Offit to Gloria and Alvin Bernstein in 
memory of their beloved daughter-in-law Susan 
Bernstein. 
 
Carole Jason to Jerry Goldberg in memory of his 
brother. 
 
Carole Jason sending get well wishes to Bernice 
Cohen. 
 
Macky (Morris) Dubin in honor of the birth of his 
great grandson Nathan William Augustin. 
 
Frieda and Jerry Lake to Arnold Cooper in honor 
of his second Bar Mitzvah. 
 
Delores Schneider to Elinor Tattar in memory of 
her husband Dr. Stuart Tattar. 
 
Sue and Morty Rudo to the family of Eddie 
Brown. 
 
Betsy and Fred Firnbacher to commemorate the 
Yahrzeit of Irving Goldstein. 
 
Dora Wistreich in memory of John Wistreich, 
son of David and Stephanie Wistreich 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Yiskor donations by: 
 
Elaine and Jerry Daniels in memory of their 
parents. 
 
Susan and Jerry Weiss in memory of their 
parents. 
 
Ellen and David Darr. 
 
Joan and Gerry Sommer. 
 
Rae and Louis Paley in memory of their parents. 
 
Laura and Sid Sussan in appreciation of Cantor 
Michael Kravitz. 
 
Carol  and Jack Lerner in memory of their 
parents, sister and brother. 
 
Frances Feder in memory parents. 
 
Joyce Susswein. 
 
Zahava and Maurice Stauber. 
 
Madeline and Fred Shapiro. 
 
Marilyn and George Kessler. 
 
Sonya Korenblit. 
 
Sandra and Sidney Gritz. 
 
 
 
KIDDUSH AND ONEG DONATIONS 
 
Mt. Scopus Chapter of Hadassah. 
 
Ruth Love in memory of her son Gary 
Yudkoff. 
 
Morris Elbaum in honor of his birthday. 
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